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Dear Leane, 

Thank you for the explanation of the requested variance cited in the above referenced case. 
My personal residence is 2015 Westlake Drive, Austin Tx 78746, and I am the closest owner to 
the proposed residential development. 
I support the variances for the following reasons: 

1. The existing structure(s) defy description due to their age, ugliness, and lack of
architectural  conformance with other homes in the immediate vicinity.

2. Mr. Djafari has shown a refreshing desire to keep his neighbors educated and informed
about his new home. He has arranged meetings between interested homeowners and
his design/engineering team to answer questions, and in my particular situation, has
worked diligently to minimize any impact on our views of Lake Austin and downtown.

3. The 6 requested variances address two primary concerns; impervious cover on slopes
and setbacks, and no doubt there are legitimate reasons for these Land Development
codes. My request of the Board of Adjustment is to not only consider the technical
aspects of drainage and environmental impact, but also please give equal thought to the
totality of Dr. Djafari's investment in our City. He has designed the home around our
legacy tree ordinance, proposes to improve the look and feel of our neighborhood with
a multi-million dollar personal home visible to thousands of residents on the east side of
Lake Austin, and pledges to simultaneously maintain the area character of our street
and surrounding homes.

4. Please contact me if necessary, and please approve this modest variance request for the
overall betterment of Austin.

  Sincerely, 

Jim Wimberly 
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